Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Special Educational Needs and Disabilities (SEND) service
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1 - How many temporary (agency) workers were working in the Council’s SEND service on Monday 18th January 2021?

Answer:

Leicester City Council does not hold this information.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council.

We do not receive a day by day breakdown from the agency where the Council sources these staff from.

We can however, advise that in January 2021, 7 agency workers were used. 

2 – What was the total spend by your organisation on temporary (agency) SEND workers in 2020.

See below table on question 4. 

3 – Which agencies do you currently use to supply SEND workers?

Reed

4 – How has the overall spend on SEND workers changed in the last 3 years?

Leicester City Council have been working hard to reduce agency spend where possible.  

Please see below the annual spend for each financial year (April – March) from 2018 to 2021: 

Financial Year

SEND Service

2018-19


£388,596

2019-20


£266,707

2020-21 (to date)

£176,671

Please note that the whole of SEND Service includes City Psychology and Occupational Therapy Children’s Teams, as well as the SEND Teams – (SEN & Disability, Special Needs Teaching Service and Special Education Service) 


5 – The name and email (if available) of the manager responsible of the SEND service.

The Council has two Heads of Service for SEND as shown below:
Pauline Killoran - Pauline.killoran@leicester.gov.uk 

Sophie Maltby - Sophie.maltby@leicester.gov.uk 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
